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450 Lee Avenue 

Satellite Beach, FL 32937 

SATELLITE BEACH UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

More Information  
about SBUMC 

 

OFFICE HOURS:  
 8:30 am-5:00 pm, Mon.ï Thurs. 
 8:30 - Noon Friday  
OFFICE PHONE:    (321) 777-0116 
FAX:                     (321) 777-6772 
 

WEB SITE: www.sbumc.net 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES: 
        9:00 am - Contemporary             
11:00 am - Traditional 

SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR ALL AGES:   
     9:45 am 
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Our Church Staff 
Harry Holloman  Senior Pastor   harryh@sbumc.net 
Kyle Henderson  Office Administrator   kyleh@sbumc.net 
Georgia Garrett  Senior Ministry   georgiag@sbumc.net  
Shawna Brkich  Children & Youth Director  shawnab@sbumc.net 
Sharon Maslin   Choral Director   choruslady1@gmail.com  
Christopher Powers  Worship Band Director   musicianman4god@gmail.com 
Susan Siemer  Preschool    susans@sbumc.net 
Shirley Huffman   Treasurer    shirleyh@sbumc.net  
Charlotte Reinhart  Accompanist    charlottereinhart@yahoo.com 

   

  The VISION NEWSLETTER DEADLINES  
 
 December 17 is the deadline for January 2019 
 

     January 18 is the deadline for February 2019   
 

 
 ±ƛǎƛƻƴ       

 
ƻƴ 

Satellite Beach United Methodist Church 

Where there is no Vision, the people 

perish.     

 
 
 

December has arrived, and we move to the 
excitement of Christmas.  It seems that the Christmas 
season is getting longer and longer each year.  Gone 
are the days where one put up the Christmas tree the 
day before Christmas.  The sad fact is that now, by 
the time the Christmas season comes, we are tired of 
all the hoopla and songs and ready for it to be over.  
The season of Christmas actually begins on 
Christmas day and ends on January 6th, the Day of 
Epiphanyðwhich we celebrate as the day the wise 
men came to see the Christ child. 
 
December is a time when people feel wonderful and 
terrible all at the same time.  We enjoy the extra 
lights, decorations, songs, food and all too many 
sweets.  But at the same time, we are rushed and 
pushed and thinking of  those who are with us no 
longer  This season can bring about so many 
emotions, and  in all this, we can lose perspective 
about what Christmas is really all about. 
 
Henri Nouwen once said this about Chirstmas: 
 

Songs, good feelings, beautiful liturgies, nice 
presents, big dinners, and sweet words do not 
make Christmas. Christmas is saying yes to 
something beyond all emotions and feelings. 
Christmas is saying yes to a hope based on 
God's initiative, which has nothing to do with 
what I think or feel. Christmas is believing that 
the  salvation of the world is God's work and 

not mine. 
 
Christmas is about God so loved the world that he 
sent his son to come to us.  Jesus gave up all the 
comfort and glory in heaven to come live with us to 
bring about our salvation.   Jesus came to offer 
himself up for our sins so that we might receive the 
gift of eternal life.  It is a gift to be received and 
enjoyed.  
 
I pray that you donôt exchange this wonderful gift for 
all the glitter of todayôs world.  We exchange this great 
gift of God when we put things ahead of God.  As a 
society, we are pushing God further and further to the 
back of our lives.  Seek Godôs kingdom first.  When 
you do, you will find that this gift of God continues to 
give forgiveness and love in all of our lives. 
 
This Christmas, seek the greatest gift you have ever 
been given.  Cherish it every day.  Let this gift guide 
your life and know that nothing in this world can 
compare to it. 
 
  Blessings and Peace, 
   Pastor Harry 
. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

DECEMBER WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

 

 

Sunday, Dec. 2:            Bell Choir  

     Hanging of the Green  

                                    Alternative Christmas Market  

 

Tuesday, Dec. 4:           Young At Heart Luncheon  

 

Sunday, Dec. 9:            Alternative Christmas Market  

                                    Christmas Cantata  

 

Sunday, Dec. 16:          Preschoolers sing  

                                    Preschool Cookie Walk  

                                    Parsonage Party 3:00 -5:00 pm  

  

Monday, Dec. 24:         5:00 pm  Candlelight Service  

Where there is no Vision, the people perish.   

  Proverbs 29:18  

 Vision       
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  Month-to 
Date 

Year to Date 

Budget Required   
Budget Received              
Variance  

$ 43,080.00 
 $ 34,102.32 
($8,977.68) 

$ 463,110.00 
$ 455,362.27 

($7,747.73) 
   
   

Extra Mile Giving - Missions 

Miscellaneous Missions   $ 510.00  
Childrenôs Home  $ 85.00 

Croatia Mission   $ 250.00 
Good Samaritan 
Cuba Missionaries  
Cuba General Fund  

 
 

$ 112.00 
$ 250.00 
$ 203.00 

UMCOR 
Disaster Relief   
 

 $ 50.00 
$ 1,705.00 

 
        Total Missions 
 

$ 3,165.00 
 

Fellowship Hall Upgrade  $ 1,035.76 

Capital Campaign 
Capital Improvements   
 

TOTAL  

$ 4,820.00 
$ 565.00 

 

$ 9,585.76  
 

          
 

 

  

  

    

  
 

  
 

 

A Look  

At Our Faithfulness 

October 2018   

Please remember to pray for the needs in  
our church body and community.  In our  
weekly worship bulletin, you will find recently 
occurring prayer concerns.  

 

The following prayer concerns are an ongoing basis: 
  
Men and women of our armed forces: *Rob Bird, Ben Brown, 
*Chuck Fischer, James E. Harris IV, *Zach Heim, *Bill Intille, Matthew 
Joubert, Tim Joubert, Sean Keane, Craig Lambert, Vance Lambert, 
Patrick Miller, Jeff Peppers, Justin Peppers, Andrew Peppers, Jason 
Snedeker, Mike Taylor, Connor Whitson. 
     

Missionaries:   John & Lynn Lehn, Croatia,  Kathy Harris, Moscow; 
Jim, Kathy, Stephen & Hillary Mehl, Salvador;  Pastor Victor, Mir  
Iglesia Metodista, Cuba; and Bobby & Katie Hamlett, Thailand.   
All storm and natural disaster victims throughout the world. 
 

Prayers of Concern: Johnny Adair, Georlene Armitage, *Charlotte 
Attride, *Bernhart family,  Connie Biscoe, *Michael Capozzi, *Joe 
Cocchiarella, *Nancy Conover, Jenny Dillon, William Ellis, Mar  
Ferrer, *Jack Fields, *Stephanie Garrett, *Charlie Heim, *Emery 
Jones, *Gloria Keys, *Vern Klein, Ann Lachle, *Jerryan McClure, 
*Barbara McNabb, *Joyce Marks, Mark Maslin, Sharon Meaders, 
Sarah Miller, James Miles, *Ruth Miles, Philip Mitchell, Susan Morris,  
*Shirley Pollak, Joan Powell, *Bailey Powers, Kim Ruoff, Bernie 
Sandy, *Linda & Ravi Shah, *Nolan & Ruth Singletary, *Velma Smith, 
*Molly Sutherland, *Jim Tate, *Ace Taylor, Donna Taylor, *Cody 
Thomas, Darlene Thomas, William Thomas, Jr., *Ginger Thoms,  
Linda Tippins, *Mary Lou Tutt, Whitsell Family, *Don Zimmerman  

 

Long Term Care: Life Care Center, Palm Bay - Donna Maxwell; 
Discovery Village - Nancy Mabrey, Nancy Conover 

A donation has been made to the  
Tree of Life in memory of:  
 
Ed Eliason,  
 by Ruth Aaron  
 
 

A hymnal was given in memory of  
 
Ed Eliason,  
 by the Choir 
 
If there is someone who has touched your life and you 
would like to honor them with a donation, you may 
designate any  ministry in the church as the recipient 
of your gift.  
 
Some of our pew Bibles and Hymnals need to be re-
placed, and that would make a nice memorial to some-
one, with their name inside.  Bibles and Hymnals are 
$15.00 each.   
 
For information, call Dyann Wagner at  

321-773-9889.   

Sympathies of the congregation are extended 

to the family and friends of Ada Courtner who 

passed away October 7, 2018. 

 

Sympathies of the congregation are extended 

to Sandy Eliason and family on the death of 

her husband, Edmund Eliason on November 19, 2018.   

New Horizon Circle Meeting  
 

Our own Dianne Thompson, Medical Missionary  
to Guatemala will be our special speaker at the  
Friday, December 7 New Horizon Circle meeting in 
Room S11 at 1:00 pm. Everyone is invited to come 

Wildfire Disaster Response   
 

If you wish to make a donation to help the recov-
ery from the California wildfires, you can designate 
disaster response on your giving envelope.  The 
money will be sent to UMCORôs disaster response 
fund where 100% of your donation will be used 
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We learned about fire fighters and police in October, and in November we had Community Helpers 

day.   The Fire Department brought its trucks and the fire fighters taught us how to Stop, Drop 

and Roll. The Police Department brought an officer and a car to show us, and an assistant taught 

us how to dial 911 and respond when there is an emergency.  The Preschool collected nonperisha-

bles during its food drive and the students carried their donations to the altar at Chapel Time for 

Bless the Food service.   

The Preschool Cookie Walk Fundraiser is Sunday, December 16 from 10:00 am to 12:30 pm.  You 

may purchase a container ranging from $5.00 to $15.00 and fill it with delicious, homemade cookies for the holiday 

season.  You may also make a donation for cookies we give to Patrick AFB.    
 

DINING OUT IN DECEMBER  

                                       by Lil Moore  
 

Emerson Krause, the new owner and chef, invites us to patronize BANANA RIVER CAF£  
during the month of December.  He will give our church 10% of our receipts when we remember 
to write SBUMC on the top and bottom of our bill. 
 
BANANA RIVER CAF£ is located on S. Patrick Drive, just south of SBUMC in the Lori Lane strip mall.  Their hours 
are: 7:00 am to 2:30 pm, seven days a week.  Their selections vary every day.  They have delicious homemade 
soups, sandwiches and wraps.  Their breakfast menu is extensive and creative, specialty the omelets and their  
famous chocolate chip pancakes, just to name a few. 
 

RememberééNORTH BY SOUTH BISTRO, north of us on A1A will give the church 10% every time  
you eat there and sign SBUMC on the bill. 

 
Your dedicated support of our Dining Out Program is contributing a lot towards the refurbishment of our Fellowship 

Hall, just like you did for our ñstate of the artò kitchen. 

Your participation and loyalty to this program is providing a big boost to the funds for remodeling the Fellowship Hall.   
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FOCUS ON CUBA 
 
Aleluya!  Praise the Lord! The water filtration system is in Mir! Pas-
tor Victor hired a car and went to the town of Mayari in Holguin 
Norte to pick it up.  Finally! 

Weôve had a bit of a glitch in plans for the Cuba Mission Team and 
need your prayers. All but two of our religious  

visas have been denied by the Cuba government, so five of our 
group will have to get tourist visas. This will require the group to stay at a B&B in Holguin, which 
is an hourôs drive away, so they will have the added expense of transportation to and from Mir every day.  
 
Before learning of this, we had already authorized Pastor Victor to buy bunkbeds at a cost of $150. In addition, we spent 
about $300 for parts for Victorôs motorcycle, as it is vital for his transportation, especially to all of the missions. We also 
had to buy an audio cable, and a printer, as theirs died.  
 

We still have several ñend-of-the-yearò expenses facing us, including Pastor Victor's 2019 salary. We are hoping for 
some generous ñChristmasò donations! You may give by marking your giving envelope "Cuba Mission." You may also 
give to Cuba through the "Alternative Christmas Market" between services on December 2 and 9 in the Narthex.  
 

FLORIDA UNITED METHODIST CHILDRENôS HOME  
 

2017 ANNUAL REPORT 

SUMMARY OF SERVICES  

 

    1,074   Inquiries for Residential Care information and referral 

         269  Number of children served in Residential and Shelter Care 

          738  Number of children served in Foster Care 

              41  Number of foster homes added in 2017  

              45  Number of young adults served in Independent Living  

          220  Number of children served in Early Childhood Education  

    1,779  Number of Volunteers 

HANGING OF THE GREEN  

 

Our services on December  2 will bring us into the season of Advent in a special way.   We will dec-

or at e t he chur ch via Hanging of  t he Gr een at  bot h mor ning ser vices.  The childr en and yout h will 

assist us in transforming our sanctuary during the service.   It will be a service of meaning and 

beauty, and a great spiritual beginning to this Holy Season.  Please invite a friend to join us at this 

     Alternative Christmas Market  
 

This Christmas our church is providing an alternative way for you to celebrate the birth of 
Jesus Christ and the joy of giving to others.   You can make a Gift of Hope that will change 
lives where the need is greatest.   You can support Cuba or select a Gift of Hope from the 
UMCOR catalog and it will be put to work exactly as you wish, transforming people for 
Godõs mission and supporting those who act as the hands and feet of Christ in a hurting world.  You can 
even make multiple Gifts of Hope on behalf of friends and family members this Christmas.   There will be 
cards available to let friends and loved ones know what is being accomplished in their names.   These are 
gifts that will make a difference.    
 

.                       Ann Montgomery  
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July 2018 

Georgia Garrett  
 

Beyond 50 Ministries - ReFired Servants  
I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.  
      Philippians 4:13  

2-1-1 Brevard 
 

2-1-1 Brevard provides information and assistance in 
times of emotional, financial and community crisis. 

 

2-1-1 Brevard is an easy number to call for trained spe-
cialists available around the clock to help people who 
want to talk to someone about grief, relationship issues, 
personal crisis, family concerns or are depressed about 
an occurrence in their life.     

 
COCOA VILLAGE PLAYHOUSE 

 

The plays that have been selected for the 2019 season:   
 

January 26ðñAnything Goesò  
 

March 23 -ñGentlemenôs Guide to Love and Murderò  
 

Please sign the sheet in the office if you plan on attend-
ing.  We meet in the parking lot, and the bus leaves at 
12:45 pm.  The plays start at 2:00 pm, and we have  
a Dutch treat supper after the show, returning approxi-
mately 7:00 pm.   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

YOUNG AT HEART LUNCHEON 

DECEMBER 4, 2018 
 

This is our 51st season of the Young At Heart Luncheons 
here at SBUMC.  The program will be a Christmas con-
cert by DeLaura Middle School Chamber Orchestra, un-
der the direction of Al Dodd.    We will be collecting a do-
nation of $5.00 for the children at The Haven for their 
Christmas stockings.  If you would like to be on the per-
manent reservation list, please call Georgia Garrett.  The 
luncheon cost is $8.00, payable at the door.       

 

ORGANIZATIONS SENIOR MINISTRY SUPPORT  
 

Thank you for your participation in donating items to these 
organizations for dogs and cats. 
 

Paws for VetsðWe gave them two 25-lb bags of dog 
food.  They are now asking us to donate Blue Buffalo Lim-
ited Ingredients, turkey and potato for large breeds.   
Humane SocietyðWe gave 2 collars, 9 cans of dog 
food, 1 25# bag of dog food, 1 bag of treats, 2 cat toys,  
10 cans of cat food, 1 litter scoop, 5 bags of cat food, and 
1 bag of cat litter.   

 

 ñShe will bring forth a Son, and you shall call His 

Young  a     Heart   

December     
 

    3      Raymonda Luginbuhl 

    5      Barbara Stasko  

    8      Shirley Aitken  

   11     June Brittingham  

   13     Don and Gina Zimmerman ( anniversary)  

    14     Bob Peterson  

   17     Georgia Garrett  

   18     Jean Tate  

   21     Mary Small  

   25     �&�H�O�H�E�U�D�W�L�R�Q���R�I���-�H�V�X�V�·���E�L�U�W�K   

   26     Frank Armitage  
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UPCOMING SENIOR ACTIVITIES  
 

Tuesday, December 4ðYAH Luncheon  
Saturday, December 15ðBotanical Gardens 
Tuesday, January 15ðYAH Luncheon  
Saturday, January 26ðCocoa Village Playhouse 
                Anything Goes 
Tuesday, February 19ðYAH Luncheon 
Thursday, March 14ðSurfside Playhouse  
                 The Best Little Whorehouse in Texas 
Tuesday, March 19ðYAH Luncheon  
Saturday, March 23ðCocoa Village Playhouse 
  Gentlemanôs Guide to Love & Murder  
Tuesday, April 16ðYAH Luncheon  
Tuesday, May 21ðYAH Luncheon  
Tuesday, June 19ðLunch & a Movie  


